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Immigration, class and nation 
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For decades British governments have 
encouraged massively increased 
immigration, and have ignored what 
workers think about that. 

Not only is this an economic attack, but 
it is fostering divisions between workers 
at a time when they need unity. 

Come and join the discussion. All welcome 



 

FOCUS ON BRITAIN! NO TO FOREIGN WARS! 
Escalating military action in the Middle East rightly worries British workers. But nothing 
good comes from involving Britain in these conflicts.  

The attempt to divide the region into aggressors and defenders risks further escalation. We 
should simply say, “Stay out!” We have many calls on our resources and energies at home. 

The invasion of south Lebanon by Israel further escalated regional conflicts after Hamas’s 
terrorist attacks on 7 October last year and Israel’s widely condemned attacks on the 
people of Gaza. 

None of the political leaders want peace. Arming Israel and declaring “Israel’s right to 
defend herself against Iran’s aggression”, as Starmer did, only encourages conflict. Does 
any other country in the Middle East also have the right to self-defence? Apparently not. 

Israel’s prime minister is desperately clinging on to power by pandering to warmongers. 
Hamas, built on the premise of never settling for peace with Israel, mirrors his stance. 

Brinkmanship – by Iran, Israel, USA, Britain and NATO – can only lead to more widespread 
conflict. Starmer calls for de-escalation and wrings his hands about deaths and suffering. 
But, continuing the policy of his predecessor, he stands right with Israel. 

The embattled peoples of all these lands are weary of endless war. They alone can bring 
lasting peace by settling accounts with the barbarians who claim to represent them. 

British workers should demand that our representatives stop supporting what are 
effectively calls for open war. We need our forces to defend our borders and our interests, 
not to indulge in post-imperial sabre rattling. 

Read the full article in the November/December edition of Workers – or online at www.cpbml.org.uk 

http://www.cpbml.org.uk/

